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Tēnā koe
 
 
Thank you for your email of 29 September 2022 to the Department of Corrections – Ara 
Poutama Aotearoa, requesting information about home detention. Your request has been 
considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 
 
On 12 October 2022, the Ministry of Justice transferred the following requests to 
Corrections for response, under section 14 of the OIA: 
 

The average period of time someone spends in home detention. 
The percentage of people sentenced to home detention who go on to re-offend. 

  
Public safety is our top priority. Corrections manages people at the direction of the Courts 
and the New Zealand Parole Board. We do not determine who is in prison and who is in the 
community. Where a person is sentenced by the Courts to home detention, Corrections is 
responsible for managing their compliance with any conditions imposed. 
  
 Home detention requires a person to remain at a suitable and approved residence at all 
times and be electronically monitored 24 hours a day, seven days a week, unless approval to 
leave is given by a probation officer. The sentence can help people to maintain family 
relationships, keep working or actively seek work, and attend training or rehabilitative 
programmes. People on home detention are subject to standard conditions and may also be 
subject to special conditions. Electronic monitoring is one of many tools Corrections uses to 
monitor people’s compliance with these conditions. More information about standard and 
special conditions is available on our website here.  
 
We take instances of non-compliance extremely seriously, and hold people to account if 
they breach their conditions. Depending on the nature of non-compliance, this can range 
from a formal warning to formal prosecution, which can result in imprisonment. As you are 
aware, probation officers may also apply to the court to have the home detention sentence 
cancelled and substituted with a sentence of imprisonment. 
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I trust the information provided is of assistance. I encourage you to raise any concerns 
about this response with Corrections. Alternatively, you are advised of your right to also 
raise any concerns with the Office of the Ombudsman. Contact details are: 

Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 

Ngā mihi 

Leigh Marsh
National Commissioner 
  




